




I submit that the proposed minimum low flow level of 550/lts/sec set for the Lindis River is a sound 
decision based on current knowledge. In making this statement I would like to raise the issue of 
willows in the Lindis catchment. I consider willows in small to medium rivers and creeks in summer 
dry catchments as noxious weeds.  

I farm in the upper reaches of the Waipara River (North Canterbury) another river with a summer 
low flow problem. For the past 6 years we have had a “Waterscape” research project on our 
property tracking water movements through the landscape. As part of that project they did a 
comprehensive study of willow (Salix fragilis) water use. Bruce Dudley was the principal scientist.  His 
paper is currently under peer review and is not yet published.  

A brief synopsis as I understand it is that in 2 years out of 3 6.5ha of streamside willows removed all 
the summer run off from a 3400ha catchment. The effect on summer river flow would obviously be 
quite significant.   


